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Minutes of the Meeting held on Wednesday 26th September 2012
In attendance:

Dr Colin Machin (Chairman) (CM)

Mr Darren Brittain (DB)





Mrs Hasmeeta Parmar




Mr Alfred Geary (AG)





Mr Simon Bardsley – Practice Manager WMC (SB)




Mrs Jane Austin – WMC (JA)

Apologies:


Mrs Penelope Burns (PB) 
Mr Keith Verrall (KV)
MATTERS ARISING:

· TV/Media Screen -  Both CM and CNetwork demonstrations were presented to the partners.  The partners chose the CNetwork option, their main reasons being that there will be no cost for the equipment and all support and maintenance will be provided free of charge by CNetwork.  Both the partners and the committee would like to thank CM for his input in this matter.
· NAPP/Other PPG’s Update -  CM will be attending another meeting on 6th October.  Any relevant information obtained at this meeting, and any other information gathered, will be emailed by CM to committee members.   A handbook titled ‘Patients Matter’ which CM obtained was distributed to committee members at the meeting. 
· Pharmacist Attendance at Meetings - An invitation has been given to Lloyds Pharmacist, Manoj, to attend a PPG meeting.  Unfortunately Manoj is on holiday at present but he is happy to arrange a date with the PPG in the near future.  It was suggested that one of the partners also be present at the meeting that Manoj attends.
· On Line Appointments - SB would like to clarify that only doctor’s appointments can be booked on line, maximum of two.  Nursing/HCA appointments need to be booked in person to ensure that the correct type and allocation of time for the appointment is made as each clinician specialises in different areas.  
· PPG Promotion / Newsletter / Survey  
It was agreed that a ‘Suggestion Box’ be situated on the magazine tables in the reception area for patients to put their ideas/suggestions forward to the PPG.  Action : JA     
DB stated that he would be happy to be available on the premises to both promote the PPG and distribute the newsletter & survey when they become available.  It was agreed that an area of reception will be provided for DB to ‘set up’ and meet the patients with an office/room to be made available to ensure privacy for any patient who may wish to discuss a matter of concern in confidence.  
Details of when DB will be available in the surgery will be posted on the PPG notice board, PPG website and on the WMC website under the PPG section so patients will be aware of when they can come and discuss any matters of concern within WMC with him.  DB will liaise with SB to arrange a suitable date.  

Action : DB
Questions for the survey need to be compiled.  It was agreed that the survey needs to be issued to patients after the Christmas holidays, with a closing date of 1st February 2013.  Action : JA to email previous survey to committee members and all members to put forward their ideas at the next meeting.

It was also confirmed that any consumables, ie stationery etc. that the PPG use in the provision of leaflets, surveys, newsletters etc., would be reimbursed by WMC on production of a receipt for such items.
REPEAT PRESCRIPTIONS
CM raised concern over medication being issued by pharmacies when the medication is no longer on a repeat prescription, not just the cost incurred by the patient but also the cost of wasted medications/drugs that the pharmacy has to dispose of when they are returned to them by the patient.  SB stated that repeat prescriptions are changed by a GP either after consultation with the patient, or when they receive notification from a hospital A&E/consultant for them to do so.  Medication previously repeated then becomes detailed as ‘Past’ medication on the patient’s records and is no longer available as a repeat.  Unfortunately sometimes, though rarely, medication is issued when it should not be, either a letter has not been received from the hospital requesting a change of medication, or a pharmacy refers to a previous prescription when issuing medication when the medication has been changed by the GP, or even basic human error may arise.  This is an area of concern for the surgery and is currently being looked into to see how improvements can be made.
COMPLAINTS
CM requested information on the number of complaints received from patients at WMC after becoming concerned when hearing that NHS complaints had increased by 26% in the country.  
SB provided detailed information that showed the total number of formal complaints received by WMC in the past 5 years.  The number of complaints for 2011/12 to date stands at 5.  

The PPG are extremely happy with the low number of complaints that WMC have received and feel assured that WMC are providing a quality service for its patients.  

The PPG would like to remind patients that if they ever do want to make a complaint then they must contact Simon Bardsley, Practice Manager, at WMC and discuss the matter with him.  The complaints procedure is detailed in the Practice Booklet which is available from reception and is also detailed on the WMC website : www.woodbrokmedicalcentre.co.uk
PPG WEBSITE

CM is putting together a website for the PPG : woodbrookppg.org.uk   
The website details the Terms of Reference for the PPG, it’s aims and campaigns, will display photos of the committee members, provide the agenda and minutes of all the meetings, display contact details and PPG recruitment information for patients.  
The committee also decided to provide a ‘Forum’ on the website to enable patients to ‘air their views’, make suggestions etc.  
Action : All Committee Members to put forward their ideas for the forum at the next meeting.

A.O.B.

SB thanked CM for his work in creating the PPG website.
Meeting closed at 7:45 pm
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:

· Wednesday  24th October 2012, at 6.30pm
